CARAWAY CITY COUNCIL MEETING
Thursday
September 13, 2018
CITY COUNCIL MEETING ROOM
Meeting opened: 6:00 p.m.
Meeting closed: 7:20 p.m.

ROLL CALL:

MEMBERS: PRESENT ABSENT
MAYOR: BARRY RILEY X

RECORDER: RICK STEVENS X

ALDERMAN: JOHN BOATMAN X

ALDERMAN: MITCHELL TIPTON
ALDERMAN: BO JAMES

ALDERMAN: ROGER WILLIAMS

ALDERMAN: MARVIN BROWNING

> X | x| X

ALDERMAN: JERRY MARTIN

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Barry Riley.
The roll was called with the mayor and all alderman present except John Boatman.

Minutes of the August 9th meeting were presented.
Roger Williams made a motion to approve the minutes, second by Jerry Martin.
Motion carries on vote of 5-0.

August Financial Statements for Water & Sewer, Street and General Fund were presented.
Jerry Martin made a motion to approve the financial statements,

second by Marvin Browning.

Motion carries on vote of 5-0.

Roger Williams made a motion to accept the resignation of Caleb Waugh from the Park Commission,

second by Mitchell Tipton.

Vote:John Boatman- Vote:Mitchell Tipton-Yes Vote:Jerry Martin- Yes
Vote:Bo James-Yes Vote:Marvin Browning- Yes Vote: Roger Williams- Yes
Motion carries on vote of 5-0.

Roger Williams made a motion to accept Kyle Vaughn to fill Caleb Waugh's position on the Park Commission.
second by Marvin Browning.

Vote:John Boatman- Vote:Mitchell Tipton-Yes Vote:Jerry Martin- Yes
Vote:Bo James-Yes Vote:Marvin Browning- Yes Vote: Roger Williams- Yes
Motion carries on vote of 5-0.

The mayor and council discussed with Water Superintendent Terry Couch a cost estimate from Miller Newell needed
in order to begin the process of finding funding for the cost of a new water well for the city. After much discussion
the council and mayor agreed to table the issue until more information could be gathered on the matter.

Park Commission:
Jeremy Garland ask the council if it would be permissible to get a debit card for the Park Commission checking

account, which was agreeable with the council.

Ronnie Hurst, owner of Central Kwik Shop will be contacted to set up a charge account for use by
the Park Commission for use as needed.

Jeremy Garland informed the council and mayor he had contacted Terry Edwards to look at some electrical repair
work that is needed at the ball park.

The need for repair and upkeep of playground equipment was discussed and the needed funding for it.

Reimbursement for fence repairs and and a new lawn mower was approved .



There will be an auction on Saturday, October 15th to fund a scholarship in memory of Emily Utley at the
Riverside East gym at 7 pm.

The issue of dog control in the city was discussed.

Adam Carpenter is supposed to give the city a bid on putting gutters back up at the old dress factory.

Properties needing cleanup were discussed with Police Chief Shannon Kelems.

Cleaning up pine needles on and around an air conditioning unit adjacent to the city hall building was discussed.
The start of more new apartments on Missouri street should begin in four weeks.

Paving of Missouri street and Cemetery road will soon begin.

Roger Williams made a motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Mitchell Tipton.
Motion carries on vote of 5-0.

APPROVED: ATTEST:




